
COVID Safety Portal – Next Steps 

 

 

Hello, 

We are so excited that you are joining us in person in Indianapolis! When you registered, you 
accepted our COVID Safety Policy. This means you are required to provide proof of COVID-19 
vaccination, or a negative COVID-19 test (negative RT-PCR test or Rapid Antigen test*) 
taken within 72 hours of the start of AAPA 2022 in Indianapolis. You are considered fully 
vaccinated: 

• 2 weeks after your second dose in a 2-dose series, such as the Pfizer or Moderna 
vaccines, or 

• 2 weeks after a single-dose vaccine, such as Johnson & Johnson’s Janssen vaccine. 

*At-home, self-administered rapid antigen tests will not be accepted. Only rapid antigen test 
results provided by a third party will be accepted. 

A link to our COVID-19 Safety Portal is on your registration dashboard. Please note: You will 
need to create an account in the portal, and you MUST use the same email address you 
used to register for AAPA 2022. Please upload a picture of your vaccination card as soon as 
possible. If you intend to provide proof of a negative test, please wait until within the 72-hour 
window to upload your documentation. 

Please note that all safety measures are subject to change based on guidance from the CDC and 
local authorities at the time of the conference. 

If you do plan to upload results of a COVID-19 test, please notify meetings@aapa.org to let 
us know so we can remove you from our reminder emails. 

Should you need any assistance, please email meetings@aapa.org. 
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